
      Around Laronde – Sept. 2, 2020 

 

Bienvenue – Welcome   

 

We are very excited and happy to be starting this new school year with you! We know that this is 
a very different school year and we know that you may be hesitant, worried and that you may 
have lots of questions. We also know that some of you are very excited to be coming back to school and to seeing your 
friends and teachers again. We will be working together as a staff and community to keep each other safe, to ensure our 
students are learning and that we are still having some fun. 

We wanted to outline the timeline for the first week of school Sept. 8 – 11, 2020. 

 

 Sept 8 & 9 will be a time for staff to review health & safety and start-up procedures as well as info on new procedures/
protocols to follow this fall and school year. 

 

 Sept 10 & 11 we will be gathering students at the school for one hour each day with various time slots. We will be doing 
this to ensure minimal contact with others before creating our new cohorts or learning groups. Each group will consist 
of one staff member and 10 students in the same grade. We know that some of you have children in different grade 
groups and we appreciate you bringing them at the time indicated on the chart.  

 

We will ask families who can drop off their children to please do so and for those who want to or need to escort their        
children to their meeting area to please maintain 2 metres physical distance from all others, at all times. We need all         
persons to maintain this physical distancing for these two days as students will not yet be in their cohorts or learning 
groups. We ask that all parents remain outside the school building. We know that for some families this will be more        
difficult for you or your child. You can prepare your child (ren) in advance by letting them know it is only for a very short 
time, that you will remain on school grounds and that the teachers at Laronde love students. You can also show your child 
that they can trust us by showing trust towards the adult when you drop off your child (smile, make eye contact, say a warm 
hello). 
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Thursday Sept. 10 Friday  Sept. 11 

9:00 – 10:00 

grades 1-4 

9:00 – 10:00 

grades 1-4 

11:00 – 12:00 

grades 5-7 

  

11:00 – 12:00 

grades 5-7 

12:30 – 1:30 

Kindergarten 

Group A 

Group B 

Group C 

  

12:30 – 1:30 

Kindergarten 

Group D 

Group E 

Group F 

  

     Where to meet on Sept. 10 & 11? 

Please see the map provided with colour coding for your meeting spot. Please make 
sure you maintain 2 metres distance from all persons, at all times. Each cone will be 
marked with a grade and letter – once you are in the right location for your child’s 
grade - please find the cone with the letter corresponding to your child’s last name to 
know where to line up. 

 

 Example: your child is in grade 3 with last name Smith   
 Go to the gravel field (see map) and find cone that says (R - T) 



DROP OFF and PICK UP AREAS ARE THE SAME FOR SEPTEMBER 10 and 11th. – 

REMINDER TO ALL PARENTS AND STUDENTS WE NEED TO PHYSCIALLY DISTANCE (2 METERS) AT ALL TIMES FOR THESE          
2 DAYS.   

     KINDERGARTEN           Grade 5  

         

      GRADE 1            Grade 6 

 
       GRADE 2             Grade 7   

 
GRADE 3 

 
 GRADE 4 

  

   

  Drop off and Pick up locations for Sept 10 & 11  2020  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION AND UNDERSTANDING 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


